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Headlands School
Guidance on appropriate and safe touch

This guidance aims to give staff an improved understanding in relation to appropriate touch.  This cannot be prescriptive guidance due to the complex and specific needs of each individual child.

Why do we use touch?
Used in context and with empathy, touch supports the development of our natural interactions with the children and young people we care for. Research shows (Inspire Education) clearly that healthy pro-social brain development requires access to safe touch as one of the means calming, regulating and containing distress for a frightened, sad or angry child. It is essential for all children to learn the difference between safe and unsafe touch and to experience having their strongest emotions contained, validated, accepted and soothed by a significant adult.

It might be appropriate to use touch with a child when they are in need of recognition and accepting of the contact.

The developmentally appropriate use of safe touch is defined by situations in which abstinence would be inhumane, un-kind or potentially damaging.

Incidental use of touch
The use of a caring gesture such as a quick hug, a comforting touch on the arm, sitting next to a child and allowing them to place their head on your shoulder or holding a child’s hand for safety, guidance or reassurance.

Other examples might include administering first aid or demonstrating techniques in physical school subjects.  This might include PE, Dance, demonstrating the use of instruments etc.

Staff need to recognise that relationships between adults and children differ and safe touch should be used when a trusting relationship has been formed with a child.

Planned touch interventions
This should first be discussed at the referral and planning stage and informed consent gained from all relevant parties including the child.

A protocol will be agreed by senior leaders, parents/carers, local authority and the child.  This should be within the Therapeutic Intervention Plan (TIP) and shared with all key staff to ensure the system around the child is aware of the strategies.

For some children playfighting is the only way they feel they can obtain physical contact.  Staff and carers should discuss and agree strategies for managing and re-directing a child into more appropriate methods of interaction, without the child experiencing rejection.




At no point and under no circumstances should staff members use touch to satisfy their own needs for physical contact or reassurance.

The use of touch to contain acute physical behaviour displayed by children is addressed in our Physical Reduction Policy.
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